

June 19, 2015

The Honorable Lois Capps
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

RE: Response to Letter Dated June 11, 2015

Dear Congresswoman Capps:

Thank you for your letter dated June 11, 2015.

Following the Line 901 incident, we voluntarily took the portion of Line 903 that extends from Gaviota to our Pentland station out of service. We do not intend to place either of these two sections in service until the investigation is completed, and both Plains and PHMSA agree that the pipelines can be safely returned to service.

With respect to your request for a copy of the full results of all in-line inspections of Lines 901 and 903 conducted in the last five years, as set forth in our response letter to you and Senators Boxer, Feinstein and Markey dated June 19, 2015, we have established an online portal for representatives of PHMSA to review the final in-line-inspection report on Line 901 from the May 5, 2015 survey, and we would be happy to discuss granting similar privileges to you and members of your staff. Although we have not currently included any other in-line inspection reports on the portal, we would be happy to discuss that possibility with you or members of your staff.

Best regards,

Greg L. Armstrong Chairman & CEO

Plains All American Pipeline, L.P.